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Office Bearers and Committee for 2022

PRESIDENT David Grant (Lea) 5862 3501      0400 646 662 2 Oak Crt, Numurkah 

VICE PRESIDENT Trevor Dainton (Janis) 5831 1359      0423 678 379 4 Ann Wood Nook, Shepparton 

SECRETARY Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 

TREASURER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

COMMITTEE Julie Tyrrell (Lynn) 5857 2810      0400 810 054 3876 Midland Hwy, Stanhope 

Lorraine Tainton 5827 1279      0409 956 074 10 Dean Dr, Kialla 

David Vibert (Janet) 5823 5433      0438 575 971 22 Gordon Dr, Kialla 

Neil Rutherford (Bev) 0457 913082   0439 098943 51 Bond St, Kyabram 

Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466  3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

CLUB CAPTAIN      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn) 5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Brendan Walsh (Melissa) 5821 7334      0418 103 739 114 Hayes St, Shepparton 

PROPERTY OFFICER Ken Cuthbert (Joy) 5822 2023      0409 415 741 2 Loddon Crt, Shepparton 

CLUB PERMIT OFFICER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

(Registration & Renewals)

CLUB PERMIT ASSISTANTS Gwyneth Trevaskis 5821 6281      0409 216 281 71 Lincoln Dr, Shepparton 

David Vibert (Janet) 5823 5433      0438 575 971 22 Gordon Dr, Kialla 

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd and Kris Healey 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

A.O.M.C. DELEGATE Alan Lavis (Pat) 5821 6395      0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 

LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond 5826 2275 17 Robinson St, Murchison 

SUB-COMMITTEES 

CATERING   PRESIDENT Julie Mahoney                        0438 040 371 2 Benson Crt, Shepparton 

SECRETARY        Lorraine Threlfall          TREASURER       Bev Brownley     0439 098943

COMMITTEE        Sue Agosta,  Evie Boschetti,  Kris Healey,  Judy Mellington,  Bill Winters,  Cheryl Simpson

SWAP            PRESIDENT Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

SECRETARY Lindsay Braybon                        0477 087 997 PO Box 99, Numurkah 

COMMITTEE
      Harold Battersby,       Ann Bell,        Glenn Braybon,        Kris Healey,    
      Kelvin Ivers,   Trevor McKenzie,    Neil Rutherford,    Julie Mahoney,    Bev Brownley 

BUILDING      PRESIDENT Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 

COMMITTEE     Ken Cuthbert,   Barry Galvin,  David Grant,  Lloyd Healey,  Alan Lavis 

SOCIAL GROUP Col Grace (President)      Sandra Pozzobon (Secretary)      Les Williams (Treasurer) 

COMMITTEE       Trevor Dainton,  Wal Simpson,   Grace Ennis 

CLUB CAR PHOTOS      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn)  5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

FRONT COVER - TROPHY WINNERS AT THE DECEMBER 2021 CONCOURS

JOHN HILL TROPHY 
FOR BEST MOTORCYCLE 

1918 TRIUMPH Model H motorcycle George and Mary Coad 

JOHN STEWART MEMORIAL TROPHY 
FOR BEST PRESENTED VEHICLE 

1928 WHIPPET Model 96 tourer John and Jenny Grieve 

BARRY COLLISON MEMORIAL TROPHY 
(PEOPLE’S CHOICE) 

1951 DODGE Wayfarer coupe Hugh and Robyn MacFadyen 

DUSTY SHAW MEMORIAL TROPHY  
FOR BEST INDIVIDUAL EFFORT 

1953 AUSTIN A40 Somerset sedan David and Lea Grant 

          ROLLS-ROYCE PERPETUAL TROPHY FOR CLUB MEMBERS OF THE YEAR Neil Rutherford

      Statement of Purposes
     To foster recovery, restoration and preservation of all types of self propelled vehicles that fall within the broad meaning of the terms - 

Veteran   (pre 31-12-1918) 
Vintage      (1-1-1919 to 31-12-1930) 
Classic       (1-1-1931 to vehicles older than 25 years) 

     To conduct the sport of motor vehicle rally driving so as to promote and encourage that sport. 
     To conduct such events and activities as the Committee considers appropriate to: 
           (a)  increase the members’ awareness of our motoring heritage, and 
           (b)  enable the exchange of information and vehicle parts between similar clubs and interested members of  the public. 

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc
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ADDRESS ALL G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc., 
CORRESPONDENCE TO: P. O. BOX 704, 

SHEPPARTON.      3632. 
WEB-SITE: http://www.gvmvdc.com.au
E-MAIL: gvmvdc@iinet.net.au

MONTHLY Held in the G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc. Clubrooms,  40 Grahamvale Rd, Grahamvale (northeastern 
MEETINGS outskirts of Shepparton) on the second Thursday of each month, starting at 8.00pm. 

New members and visitors are welcome to attend. 

COMMITTEE Meets in the Clubrooms on the fourth Thursday of each month except December.

MEMBERSHIP Membership Fees for 2023 are $70.00 ($40 if joining after May).  

Financial year is from the Annual General Meeting in November.  

Subs can be paid directly into the Club’s bank account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank. 

BSB  633 000   Acct No  1366 25076.  Include your name and membership number as details. 

MONTHLY G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc.  monthly rallies are run on the  Sunday after the meeting  each month, unless 
RALLIES otherwise arranged,  starting at the Clubrooms at 10.00am.     Slower vehicles may leave earlier 

if they wish.            Members without a rally car can come modern or turn up and get a lift with 
somebody. Members are reminded to fill out the rally attendance sheet some time during the run. 

CLUB SHOP Lapel badges   (members) $4.00   Wind jacket $50.00
           (for non-members) $5.00   Windcheaters  (depending on size) $20 - $30
Car Badges (members only)      $16.00 T-shirts (depending on size/style) $15 - $25
            Contact the club librarian. Caps $15.00  
CD/DVD of past Journals (pdf)     $2.00 Windscreen stickers $3.00  
Club calendars (A4 or A3)      free Embroidered patch of club logo $3.00
Car details sheet (A4 laminated) $1.00                   Contact the club librarian. 
            Contact Brendan Walsh.                  You can contact these members at a monthly club meeting.

RED PLATE When your Club Permit is due for renewal, you can: 

VEHICLE -  bring the papers to a club meeting for signing, 

PERMIT -  post them with a self-addressed envelope to G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc Permit Officer,  c/-  P.O. Box 6, 

RENEWALS Shepparton 3632 and the Permit Officer will sign them and return them, or 

-  post them to the Permit Officer with a cheque and an envelope addressed to VicRoads 

and the Permit Officer will sign them and send them on. 

  See the Permit Officers at a meeting for further details.   You can also contact Peter Vibert 

   on 0408 333 172  or  5823 5865  to arrange a time.    Peter lives at 7 Cardinia Court, Kialla Lakes. 

CLUB LIBRARY A full listing of the Club’s books, manuals and DVDs is available in the library at club meetings. 

CAR PHOTOS Each member is entitled to have one car photo on the wall at no cost. Give your 220x140mm 
photo to Hugh MacFadyen with your details and the car’s details. He will do the framing. 
Further photos can be done for $10 each. See Hugh for details. 

JOURNAL Contributions for the next Journal should be to the Editor by the end of this month. 

Modern Motor, April 1958
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This is my last President’s Report as our next meeting on 10th November will also include our A.G.M. 
I believe that we have most positions filled at this stage. I hope we have some new blood on these committees 
as I believe it is not healthy for the club if there are no new members putting new ideas or suggestions forward. 
Do not think that you are not capable of the doing the job, as after all we are all only amateurs doing the best 
we can, and that is all that can be expected. 

Our 50th Anniversary is on the weekend of 25th – 27th of this month, commencing with a dinner on 
Friday 25th at the Woolshed. If you have not already done so, please let Julie Mahoney know on 0438-040 371 
if you would like to attend. Julie has put a huge amount of time and effort into this weekend, and it would be 
great if we all support Julie and make it an event to remember. A club run will be held on Saturday 26th to 
Colbinabbin/Shiraz Republic Winery. Please let Hugh MacFadyen know if you are coming on 0409-215112. 
Sunday 27th will be our Christmas Party and concours at the Grahamvale Primary School. The club will be 
putting on a BBQ for those attending. 

Over the past twelve months I have found it very difficult trying to match up to the extremely high 
standard set by previous presidents, but although not meeting these goals, I would like to say that I have tried 
my best. It has been a very high learning curve and I realise that my tired old brain and body has struggled at 
times, particularly over the last couple of months. It has however been an absolute pleasure working with 
everyone and the various committees over the year and thank everyone for your support and understanding. 
We are indeed a very fortunate club to have so many members of various professions eager to support and help 
each other. 

I wish the incoming committees all success in the coming years 
Thanking you all,

David Grant    

This month we will have our normal monthly meeting and the Club’s Annual General Meeting. 
Nominations are in for most positions, which is good. Subs are also due for next year, payable by the AGM. 
This is most important for those members who have vehicles on the Club Permit Scheme – you must be 
financial to be able to use your CPS vehicle.  

The survey information from club members is due in at the AGM. See Secretary Barry if you have any 
questions. 

The Club’s belated 50th Anniversary celebrations will finally be happening later this month. Details of 
the weekend’s events are on page 7. If you’re planning to attend the dinner dance, make sure Julie Mahoney 
knows (and has your money for it!) The Club’s Christmas break-up and concours have been brought forward 
to occur on the same weekend – it should be great! 

I’ve got a few articles that will be in the Journal in the near future, there just wasn’t room this month. 
Thanks to those members who have contributed articles. I’ll also have an article on the Veteran Car Club’s 
annual rally in Warragul held last weekend. I hadn’t been to the Warragul area for a long time – I had forgotten 
how hilly it is! It was a real challenge for some of the smaller-engined cars. 

Don’t forget to wear your name badge at the meeting so everyone knows who you are!  
Regards,  

Brendan Walsh

President’s Report

From the Editor

CONTENTS   4. Meeting Minutes  19. 2021 AGM Minutes 
5. Committee Notes, Nominations In 20. Annual Reports 
6. Coming Up 22. Nomination notes, old advertisement 
8. Member News  23. Wanted, For Sale 
9. Rally reports 25. Driver’s Calendar 

GVMVDC 50th Celebrations – 25-27 November 

           If you’re not receiving a monthly email advising of a new Journal being available on our 
website, then you need to let me know! Just send a message to the Club’s email address (top of 
page 2) and I’ll add you to the list. Over 150 members now get this monthly message, plus other 
messages from the Club between Journals.



November 2022 

Page 4 

     Minutes of the General Meeting held Thursday 13th

October 2022 at the clubrooms with 44 members and 
two visitors in attendance, and apologies from 18 
members being recorded. Extraordinary wet and 
stormy conditions were being experienced together with 
about a 20-minute power failure during the meeting. 

President David Grant opened the meeting at 8pm. 

Minutes: 
A motion for acceptance of the minutes of our 
September 8 meeting, as published in the Journal was 
moved by Ray Harrison and 2nd by David Vibert, then 
agreed to by members.  No business arising. 

Correspondence: 
Several magazines from car clubs plus two items for 
Treasurer’s action (water and hire of showground 
account). 
Secretary, Barry Croke, made particular mention of an 
email from Consumer Affairs Victoria.  This required 
voluntary organisations which engaged in fundraising 
activities that acquired more than $20,000 annually to 
be registered with CAV.  Non-compliance could result 
in severe penalties.  Although the CAV directive was 
not explicit, it appeared to be directed toward 
organisations raising funds for appeals to benefit others.  
Our club’s Swap activity was for the sole benefit of 
GVMVDC and Barry Croke indicated he will therefore 
recommend to our Committee at its next meeting that 
we do not disclose our fund raising activities. 
Correspondence report accepted on the motion from 
Barry Croke, 2nd Bill Holyman. 

REPORTS:
Treasurer’s Report 
Peter Vibert tabled a five page report of transactions in 
the period Sept.8 to Oct.13 plus a table showing account 
balances.  Peter Vibert moved, Leigh Johnston
seconded the motion that was accepted for this report. 

Events s/c 
Hugh McFadyen indicated that the Oct.19 coffee run to 
Euroa/Avenel would be cancelled due to floods and 
rescheduled for Nov.23.  The run to Euroa to visit Bruce 
Hargrave’s gallery would proceed on Sunday Nov.6 
with lunch at Euroa Hotel.  Please advise Hugh if 
attending.  The Mid Murray run has two spots left.  The 
Chrysler National Gathering brought 115 cars from 
WA, NSW, SA and Vic with these visitors most 
impressed with MOVE, and particularly thankful for 
our catering s/c’s great job. 

Swap 
Lloyd Healey thanked members for the help and support 
that made our Swap event such a success. 

Catering s/c 
Julie Mahoney also noted the support provided by 
members in catering for the Swap event. 
Members were urged to make their payment for the 
Anniversary Celebration Dinner (see Journal) as this is 
the only reliable indicator for attendance. 

Maintenance s/c 
Greg Sutherland noted the effects of wet weather on 
weed spraying opportunities and the impact of V/Line’s 
associated vehicles using our parking area.  David Grant 
stated that following his meeting with the V/Line site 
manager this project group will make good our yard 
with gravel plus repair the damaged entrance railing. 

Social s/c 
Trevor Dainton indicated 20 members attended last 
Saturday’s clubroom gathering and that the next 
meeting would be in November. 

Club Survey 
The survey has been distributed with the October 
Journal.  Barry Croke emphasized that it was not 
necessary to answer every question.  It was more 
important to provide information each member 
regarded as relevant.  Completed survey forms are 
required by Nov.10 (AGM). 

Library 
Neil Hammond made particular mention of the book 
“Around the World in a Ford Model A”. 

Club History
David Grant stated that club members were being slow 
to respond to the request for a photo plus some words 
about themselves and their vehicle(s).  Mention was 
also made of Ken O’Connor’s production of videos with 
the life members that would be edited for availability on 
USB sticks. 

Guest Speaker 
Trevor Dainton introduced member Bill Simpson who 
spoke of Camp Quality trips with Fizz Mayberry and 
Steve Clark since 1997 in their 1962 Pontiac Catalina 
station wagon.  Their solutions to numerous challenges 
this ex-hearse presented over 16 years was part of the 
story that enabled them to raise $496,000 for the Camp 
Quality organisation to assist children. 

Other Reports 
Defibrillator : David Grant noted he had to spend $500 
for the new battery and was checking the 
recommendation for new pads. 
Membership fees : Members were reminded that valid 
registration of their red plate vehicle depended on their 
annual club subscription being paid before the 
November AGM. 

General Meeting Minutes
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Motorclassica :  Neil Hammond attended the Exhibition 
Building for his eleventh visit to this event.  He spent 
some time describing cars that were on show and noted 
his dismay that entry payment on the day had to be done 
by telephone. 
New Honour Board : The President noted its arrival and 
thanked Phil Podbury and his son-in-law Peter for 
producing it. 
Nomination for Office Bearer Positions : President 
reminded members to have these with the Secretary 
preferably a week before the Nov.10 Annual General 
Meeting. 

The Meeting concluded at 9.10pm and was followed by 
supper. 

     Notes from the Committee meeting held on 27th      

October 2022. 
 Secretary Barry tabled an email from Consumer 

Affairs Victoria directing organisations with 
fundraising in excess of $20,000 annually to 
register details about members involved and 
financial accountability. He recommended that 
this direction was not applicable because 
GVMVDC fundraising was for club purposes. 

 Several other club newsletters talked about the 
difficulty in finding suitable insurance for their 
swap meets. Lloyd added that we have been 
discussing the same issue with our insurers. 

Further investigations and legal opinion to be 
sought.  The Numurkah Rotary Club that helped 
out at the Swap Meet will be paid for their efforts.    
The Bendigo Swap Meet has been cancelled due to 
the site being used for flood relief works. 

 Treasurer Peter presented his financial report, 
including a list of club members that have Club 
Permit vehicles who have not yet paid their subs.  

 Details of the proposed Club 50th Anniversary 
celebrations were provided.  

 Ken O’Connor provided an update on the Club’s 
history book. It will be completed early next year 
and available to members, along with some extra 
features. 

 Lloyd spoke of a recent Federation meeting via 
Zoom. Vintage and veteran Club Permit plates will 
no longer be held at local VicRoads offices, and 
could take a month to arrive. Classics’ plates will 
still be immediately available. The Wunghnu 
tractor show on March 26 will be part of the 
Federation’s appeal for the Peter McCallum 
centre. The Federation and the AOMC have held a 
meeting to discuss their futures. 

 Only 16 club surveys have been returned so far. 
They should be returned by the AGM. 

 Arrangements for the AGM and the Club 
Christmas break-up were discussed. 

 As it was his last committee meeting, David Grant 
thanked everyone for their support in his 
presidency. 

PRESIDENT Neil Rutherford
VICE PRESIDENT Rob Fletcher
SECRETARY (Public Officer) Barry Croke
TREASURER Peter Vibert
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
      (3) 

Lorraine Tainton 
David Vibert 
Hugh MacFadyen

JOURNAL EDITOR Brendan Walsh
PROPERTY OFFICER
CLUB PERMIT OFFICER  Peter Vibert      

CLUB PERMIT ASSISTANT  

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd Healey 
Kris Healey

AOMC DELEGATES Alan Lavis
LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond

EVENTS SUB-COMMITTEE
CLUB CAPTAIN Leigh Johnston
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

(5)
Trevor Dainton 
??

2021 AGM minutes are on page 19. 
Notes relating to the nomination process 

are on page 22. 

Committee Notes

SWAP MEET SUB-COMMITTEE 
PRESIDENT  Lloyd Healey
SECRETARY
COMMITTEE MEMBERS (5)
   Ann Bell   Kelvin Ivers   Kris Healey   Trevor Mackenzie 
   Neil Rutherford     Lindsay Braybon    Harold Battersby         

Glenn Braybon      Julie Mahoney   Bev Brownley
CATERING SUB-COMMITTEE 

PRESIDENT Julie Mahoney
SECRETARY      
TREASURER  Bev Brownley
COMMITTEE MEMBERS (6)
      Sue Agosta          Evie Boschetti     Lorraine Tainton 

Kris Healey         Bill Winters     Judy Mellington
FACILITY MAINTENANCE SUB-COMMITTEE 

PRESIDENT Greg Sutherland
COMMITTEE MEMBERS (5)
      Barry Galvin          Ken Cuthbert 

David Grant           Alan Lavis
SOCIAL SUB-COMMITTEE 

PRESIDENT Col Grace
SECRETARY
TREASURER Sandra Pozzobon
COMMITTEE MEMBERS (5)
       Trevor Dainton      Grace Ennis      Les Williams 

John Pozzobon      Gladys Grace

Nominations Received
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**Annual General Meeting and Monthly Meeting  
8:00pm Thursday 10th November 2022     

As noted previously, masks and sanitiser will be provided for those who need them. 

Bendigo National Swap Meet, Prince of Wales Showgrounds  
12th-13th November 2022         ***cancelled*** 

The Bendigo Swap Meet scheduled for 12-13 November 2022  has been cancelled due to 
the Showgrounds being used to provide accommodation for people affected by the floods. 

**Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – 19th November 2022 
Our next Saturday Social Day will be held on November 19th from 10-2.  This will 

be our last get together for 2022. 
Could everyone please bring a salad to share. A Christmas gift for the raffle table 

would also be appreciated.   **Don’t forget your Christmas hats**. 
John will provide some music.     ALL WELCOME. 

***To help with catering could everyone please ring Sandra : 03-5823 1410 and leave a message with 
name and number coming by WEDNESDAY 16TH NOVEMBER 2022. This would be very much appreciated. 

Regards 
Sandra

**Coffee Run to Euroa and Longwood East – Wednesday 23rd November 2022  **new date**
Leaving – Kialla Central Hall – 9.30am 
Coffee –   Mawsons Bakery Café, 19 Binney St Euroa 
Lunch –   (BYO) at “The Falls”, 142 Longwood-Gobur Road, Longwood East. 

Please Note – BYO picnic lunch and chairs for lunch at the gardens. Entrance fee at Gardens $15pp

The Falls is a 9-acre garden with many distinct areas and points of interest: 
 Mature collection of ornamental trees and shrubs in the old garden 
 Outstanding natural waterfall that cascades over the granite mountain range  
 Stunning line of 80 year old Cork Oaks 
 Enclosed espalier fruit orchard 
 Walled vegetable and flower garden 
 Ornamental lake and rustic pavilion, plus much more. 

Geelong Revival, Waterfront – 25th-27th November 2022 
The Geelong Revival Motoring Festival is an action-packed 

motoring festival held on Geelong’s picturesque waterfront. Take 
pole position for the historic quarter-mile sprints, as 300 classic and 
exotic cars and motorcycles sprint down Ritchie Boulevard at full throttle. 

The Geelong Waterfront will be covered with over a thousand quirky, valuable and fascinating 
vehicles that are guaranteed to please anyone with an appreciation for unique vehicles. Take a step back in 
time into our vintage lifestyle zone featuring trade stalls, delicious food and entertainment. Motoring 
enthusiasts can top off their weekend in our trade expo zone, featuring great displays, sales and unique 
demonstrations. And of course, the weekend wouldn’t be complete without the National Vintage Fashion 
Awards, a crowd favourite! 

The Geelong Revival Motoring Festival is the ideal way to spend a day out with the whole family and 
this year’s event is going to be a memorable one! Entry is free to all areas except the Pits and VIP zone.  

Coming Up (or not!)Coming Up 
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Covid stymied our plans in 2020 and 2021 

Join this weekend of Special Anniversary celebrations  
FRIDAY 25TH NOVEMBER    ANNIVERSARY DINNER                                   

The Woolshed Emerald Bank  Kialla 6.30-11pm.                            

Splinters Band $55.00 a head 3 course meal.  Drinks at bar prices 

Entry by TICKET ONLY. Numbers finalised by 11/11/2022 

Payment - at the November meeting or directly into the club account. 

BSB 633 000 Acct 136625076 list your name. Julie Mahoney 0438 040 371 

SATURDAY 26TH NOVEMBER   CLUB RUN. Leaving carpark opposite McDonalds Mooroopna 9.30am 
Travelling via Toolamba, Murchison, Rushworth, to Colbinabbin for photo shoot and lunch 

Coffee Motofinish Café 27 High Street Rushworth 
After coffee it’s on to:- 

Colbinabbin Silo Art and Photo opportunity.  
Cars can be photographed in front of the silos for a small $5 fee. Advise Hughie 
0409-215 112 if you want your car’s photo taken with this great background.      
Now it’s time for  

Lunch at the Colbinabbin Country Hotel $25 per person
Meal choices needed

Choose from    Grilled Barramundi with chips & salad 
    Open Lamb Souvlaki (lamb, bread, salad, chips tsatsiki, lemon) 
    Chicken Schnitzel with gravy, chips, vegetables. 
    Leek, mushroom and Lemon Risotto 

       Let Hughie know at the meeting or telephone him by Saturday 13th November 0409 215 112 

        After lunch we visit Shiraz Republic Cornella Brewery
         (a short 13km drive away at 507 Hamblin Road Cornella) 

SUNDAY 27TH NOVEMBER CHRISTMAS PARTY & CONCOURS, GRAHAMVALE SCHOOL 

Barbeque lunch provided by the Club. Bring your own chair. Catering numbers needed at the meeting 
please. Arrive from 10am. The urn will be hot. Enter the Club Concours for Best Motorcycle, Best Presented 
Vehicle or Best Individual Effort. Enter by parking your vehicle in the smaller park at the north end of the 
main park. Have your say in the “People’s Choice” from all vehicles present. 
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**Mid-Murray Meander Rally – 17th-28th April 2023 
We will be conducting a rally over 11 nights and 12 days from Monday April 17th

2023 until Friday April 28th 2023.  We shall be visiting Albury, Barham and Tooleybuc, our 
touring route will encompass many interesting and scenic drives suitable for veteran, vintage 
and classic motor vehicles.   

Your rally committee will be organising many interesting attractions and sights to 
see over the 12 days.  For those who have not experienced a rally, why not come along for a 
great opportunity to meet like-minded people and have a fully organised holiday with fellow 
club members. 
Payments by instalments as detailed : 

July $825 September $825 November $825 February 2023 $TBA 
     To secure your entry to the Rally, please call Julie Tyrrell 0400-810 054 or email julietyr@bigpond.net.au
or call Leigh Johnston on 0409-645 556. 
Payment details   BSB 633 000  Account No  139718027   Account name GVMVDC Inc Rally 2 acc

Please make sure that you put your name in the reference.  
Or post a cheque (make payable to GVMVDC Inc) to  

Leigh Johnston  18 Richards Street  Kyabram  3620. 

If you’d like to run a long-distance touring rally next year,  
please contact the Committee with your ideas. 

Ladies’ Lunch, Goulburn Valley Hotel – 9th December 2022 
Our Christmas ladies’ lunch will be held on the 9th December at the GV Hotel from 11:30am 

onwards. Bring a Kris Kringle gift up to the value of $15 to put in Santa’s bag, which will be given 
out during lunch. All our Car Club ladies are most welcome to join in this fun day. call me on 0407-
848 014 by 5th December so I can confirm our numbers with the hotel. I look forward to seeing you 
all for a fun day of much laughter and chatter. 

Mary 

It is with great sadness that I advise of the death of long-time 
member Lynette Orchard last month.  

Lynette and husband Clarrie joined the club in 1998 and were 
enthusiastic members for 19 years.  

Our thoughts are with Clarrie and the family. 

 Another past member, Terry Smith, passed away on October 7.  
 Terry and Nola were members for only a few years but many 
members would remember Terry teaching welding and other technical 
trades at the old North Tech. 
 Our thoughts are with Nola and the family. 

Member News 
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Dookie Military Vehicle Rally – 1st October 2022 
Today the 1st October 2022 Ray, Rodney and I woke to a wonderful day and 

headed off to the Dookie Military Vehicle Rally held at Dookie. The road wasn’t very 
good with all the pot-holes but we managed to straddle them.  

The day turned out to be a great day with many different kinds of military 
vehicles from trucks, Jeeps, motor bikes, Land Rovers, Unimogs, soldiers, swap meet  
plus Suzanne O’Brien singing 30s, 40s and 50s songs. It was a great day.  

Phame McCall 

Rally Report 
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Euroa Show and Shine – 2nd October 2022 
Like many other annual events, we haven’t had a Euroa Show and Shine for 

a couple of years due to Covid. And this year, recent rain has made it impossible to 
park all those vehicles on the creek frontage, so they filled the nearby streets. 

The main feature of this year’s show was the 1920s, so it was an ideal first 
outing for my 1925 Dodge 4 tourer. I travelled over with a few other club members at about 45mph, which 
seemed to be about the right speed for it (Alan said his A Model travels at about that too). 

The weather was good and the displays were very good, although there weren’t enough vintage cars! 
Quite a few members were there but were spread out in different streets. Our only winning vehicles were two 
of the King family’s cars (see page 12). Well done! 

The attendance list is a rough approximation done by me and several others – hopefully we got 
everybody! Apologies to any other members there that we didn’t see. 

Another great day out. 
Brendan Walsh 

Those who attended :   Euroa
Brendan Walsh 1925 DODGE  4 tourer
Alan and Patricia Lavis 1928 FORD  Model A tourer
Peter Byrne 1954 HOLDEN  FJ sedan
Ray Mullins 1960 TRIUMPH  TR3 roadster
Lynn Tyrrell and Denis Burr 1962 VAUXHALL  VX 4/90 sedan
Don Brisbane 1962 JAGUAR  E-type 
Rob and Bev Asquith 1964 WOLSELEY  24/80 Mk II sedan
Leigh and Lynne Johnston 1965 CHRYSLER  Valiant AP5 Regal sedan
Bill and Carolyn King 1965 FORD  Mustang coupe
Col Grace 1965 WOLSELEY  24/80 sedan
John Pozzobon 1966 FORD  Mustang coupe
Julie Mahoney 1975 FORD  XB Falcon GT sedan
Russell Kerwin 1975 LEYLAND  Mini Clubman GT
Ken O’Connor 1977 LEYLAND  Moke
Bill and Carolyn King 1991 FORD  EB Falcon GL sedan
Declan King 1994 FORD  ED Falcon XR8 Sprint sedan
Bruce Hargrave 1999 HONDA  S2000 roadster, e-bike, penny-farthing
Vic Baker PORSCHE  Boxster

Ken and Dawn Muston Barry and Margaret Croke Campbell Nightingale
Graeme and Marie Waite Ken McNamara Graeme Sinclair
David and Tina Morrison Brian and Evie Boschetti Ross and Ann Smith
Colin Cox Rob Pilcher Rob Balfour Tiny Harrison

Rally Report 

Part of the vintage vehicle display: 
1929 CHRYSLER  75 coupe,  1925 DODGE  4 tourer,  1927 BUICK  tourer 
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                         Mid-1920s SINGER  10 roadster                                                         1934 FORD  5-window coupe 

                             1937 RILEY  Falcon sedan                                                                 1940 CHEVROLET  sedan        

                        1951 JAGUAR  XK120 roadster                                                          1959 FORD  Ranch Wagon 

                    1960 GOGGOMOBIL  TS convertible                                                 1963 TRIUMPH  Spitfire roadster 
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A note from Bill King 

Declan’s Falcon Sprint won “Mothers Polishes, Car of the show, 2nd place”. The Mustang won “Best 

Restored Car”. It was great weather, a great show and a great day out for the Kings. Congratulations to the 

committee in trying circumstances, having to move from the parks. 

                                                                                 The King family cars on show. 

                                  Declan and his XR8                                                                    Carolyn and the Mustang 

                           1972 BOLWELL  convertible                               1985 ZIMMER  Golden Spirit coupe, built on a Mustang chassis 
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Motorclassica, Melbourne Exhibition Building – 7th-9th October 2022 
I didn’t get to Motorclassica this year (first time unfortunately) but I know of a 

few members that did. The layout was changed from previous years with no stage in the 
centre of the building. Instead there were veteran vehicles and a display of racing cars 
called “Icons of Speed”. 

Another major display celebrated 75 years of Ferrari – lots of beautiful cars there! 
Thanks to Neil Hammond for these great photos. 

Brendan Walsh 

Rally Report 

  Part of the veteran display: 
Rear:   1909 SCHACHT  Model K buggy 
            1912 DAIMLER  TE20 tourer 
            1912 CADILLAC  tourer 
Front: 1911 BUICK  Model 32 runabout 
           1909 SIZAIRE NAUDIN  runabout 
           1904 MALDON-MINERVA  motorcycle 

  1912 CADILLAC tourer 
           Delivered new from the Sydney dealer. 
           This car was taken to the USA by its  
           Australian owner in 1965 and driven 
           from Los Angeles to Detroit. 
          It won the Entrants’ Choice trophy. 
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                             1904 NAPIER  L48 Samson racer                                           1908 MAB  sports – Liberty aero-engined special 

                                                                       “ICONS OF SPEED” 
     1914 DELAGE  Type S GP racer (Drivers Journal Sep 2017)       1996 MATRA-HONDA land speed record car (222km/h from 499cc) 

   1972 FERRARI  Dino 246 coupe 

   Ferrari display – sensational! 

  1963 FERRARI 250 GT/E 2+2 coupe 
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                           1926 PAIGE  6-72 Brougham                                             1929 BROUGH  Superior SS100 motorcycle 

                   1934 CHRYSLER  CB convertible sedan                                                 1935  MG PA Airline coupe 

                        1936 AC  16/80 Sports roadster                                                           1938 WANDERER  W25 roadster 

                            1953 HARTNETT  estate car                                 1965 LOTUS  39 racer – built for the 1966 Formula 1 season 
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RACV Alpine Trial Centenary – 15th-23rd October 2022 
The RACV and The Vintage Driver’s Club joined forces to 

celebrate the 100th anniversary of the first Alpine Trial organised by the RACV in 
November 1921. Unfortunately, it had to be postponed – like so many events – from 
2021 to 2022 so it became the 100+1 celebration. The week-long event recreated 
the original route as close as possible, starting at RACV in Noble Park with night 
stops in Traralgon, Lakes Entrance, Wodonga, Bright, Mansfield, Healesville and 
finishing at RACV Creswick.  

Due to the postponement, my original entry in the 1922 Chenard Walcker could no longer attend, and 
I thought that meant I wouldn’t either. Fortunately, Min Innes-Irons was looking for a navigator for the first 
three days and very generously offered me the seat in the Brescia Bugatti. Sadly, the Broken River had other 
ideas for Min, and he was unable to join the rally until Day 4. Again, I thought I wasn’t going to be a part of 
the event. A couple of phone calls later, I had offered to be a support vehicle – the Organising Committee were 
very supportive as one of their planned support crews were unwell and couldn’t attend. 

We headed off from the start line behind Shepparton Adviser’s Geoff Adams and his remarkable 1922 
Bentley 3L, the first Bentley to arrive in Australia, which partook in the 1922 event (). Faced with a dry and 
sunny Saturday morning, and once through the numerous traffic lights of suburbia, we made our way to 
Traralgon for the opening dinner. Day 2 to Lakes Entrance saw the rain chase us all morning, with early leavers 
staying mostly dry and the last to leave receiving multiple drenchings throughout the morning. Following a 
stop into a lovely winery, entrants had the second night in Lakes Entrance free to prepare for the challenging 
next day. An early start was needed to undertake the 200-mile crossing of the Australian Alps on Day 3. We 
followed the Great Alpine Road from Bruthen to Omeo, then onto the Omeo Highway to Mitta Mitta and onto 
Wodonga. Many of the entrants took the opportunity to detour from the rest stop in Mitta Mitta to see the very 
impressive Dartmouth Dam spillway in action. Day 4 was a relaxed day through to Bright. Coffee at 
Beechworth was where Min joined the run, after fording creek crossings to get there, and when I returned to 
Bannockburn. 

It was a fantastic few days, and my sincere thanks must go to Min and the VDC for keeping me 
involved in the event. 

Callum Walsh 

Rally Report 
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  1925 OLDSMOBILE  30C tourer 
                 1925 VAUXHALL  30/98 tourer 

  1925 OAKLAND  654 tourer 
                This car competed in the 1926 trial, 
                entered by Ted Head from  
                A E Head Motors in Yarram. 

  1930 AMILCAR  CS8 tourer     1925 SUNBEAM  Sports tourer 

  1924 BENTLEY  van den Plas tourer 
                 1925 BENTLEY  van den Plas tourer 
     In front of the Dartmouth Dam spillway. 
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Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – 15th October 2022 
Our Social Club  get together on Saturday 15th October was cancelled due to flooding 

and road closures. 
Many were lucky, but others had the devastating realisation that their houses were 

flooded. Some affected worse than others. 
John and I were very lucky as the water only went through our sheds, a brick and a 

half away from getting in our house.  We feel very fortunate and grateful. 
Sandra 

You might recognise this area  by the grassy knoll at 
the left – this is Aquamoves, the northern part of the lake and 
the western part of Hayes St, taken on Monday 17th October as 
the river peaked. Other areas along the rivers, including large 
areas of Mooroopna, were flooded.  

Stuart Zanelli was also spotted by the Shepparton 
NEWS helping to fill sandbags prior to the river reaching its 
peak . 

Brendan  

SHEPPARTON SWAP MEET SPONSORS 

Rally Report 

Local Flooding 
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      Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 
Thursday 13th May 2021. 
     President Neil Rutherford in the Chair.
     Meeting opened at 8.41pm with 76 members and 
guests in attendance. 

Apologies: As for the general meeting. 
Moved by - Steve Daldy, seconded by - Alan Lavis, 
that the apologies be accepted.  
All in favour. Yes. Carried. 

Minutes: Moved by - Peter Vibert, seconded by - 
Denis Zanelli, that the minutes of the 2019 AGM as 
published in the Journal be taken as read.  
All in favour. Yes. Carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Peter advised that the 
accounts had been audited and were available, should 
anyone like to look at them. 

Annual reports: moved by – Ray Harrison, seconded 
by – Bill Holyman, that all the annual reports, as 
published in the Journal, be taken as read.  
All in favour. Yes. Carried. 

President Neil declared all positions vacant, vacated 
the chair and called on Ken Cuthbert to conduct the 
election of office bearers for 2020/2021 year.  
Ken Cuthbert declared that all positions have been 
filled. Because of Covid-19, it was not possible to 
have the AGM last year. As a result of this, all office 
bearers have continued on for the 2020/2021 year. 

Ken welcomed back President Neil to conduct the rest 
of the meeting. 
President Neil congratulated and thanked all the 
members of the various committees for carrying on 
this year. 

There was one change: Vice President David had to 
resign because of ill health, and was replaced by our 
new Vice President, Steve Daldy. 
President Neil thanked David for his contribution to 
the club and on behalf of the members wished him 
well. 
Neil thanked Steve for filling the position. 

Annual subscriptions: 
Moved by - Ken O’Connor, seconded by - Leigh 
Johnston, that the annual subscriptions for the 
2021/2022 year be $70.00. 
All in favour. Yes. Carried. 

Bank signatures:   Moved by – Mick Newham, 
seconded by – Rob Balfour, that the bank signatures 
be changed to include Vice President Steve.
All in favour. Yes. Carried. 

Auditors:   Moved by – Allan Weeks, seconded by – 
Steve Daldy, that mb+m be appointed as auditors for 
the 2021/2022 year. 
All in Favour. Yes. Carried. 

President Neil closed the meeting at 8.50pm and 
invited members and guests to supper. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
      These last twelve months have flown by and for me 
it has been a very steep learning curve. Trying to 
maintain the extremely high standard set by previous 
presidents was a great challenge to me. I realise that my 
tired old brain and body have not been able to match 
these standards, particularly over the last few months.  
      The development and introduction of the new 
Constitution and By-Laws was perhaps the highlight of 
the year. I thank Secretary Barry and Margaret Croke, 
and Treasurer Peter Vibert for the amount of time and 
effort that went into producing the new documents that 
is a more logical document and easier to read and 
understand.  
      What a delight to have the SWAP back and running 
again, although the weather looked like it was going to 
do its best to stop it. Lloyd and Kris, and the SWAP 
committee did a huge amount of work to get it back, and 
I am sure that every member of the club joins me in 
thanking them for their efforts. The success of the 
SWAP is vitally important to the club’s financial 
viability, and to reducing the cost of membership subs. 
      My thanks also to Julie Mahony and the catering 
committee who have organised, and very successfully 
run several catering functions throughout the year, and 
in particular the upcoming 50th Anniversary weekend. I 
trust the club members will get behind Julie and her 
team for this auspicious event. 
      To Club Captains John Truman and later Hughie 
MacFadyen, thank you for your efforts in organising 
interesting and popular club runs throughout the year. I 
know how difficult it is to organise these events and the 
frustration and disappointment when through no fault of 
your efforts they are cancelled due to outside 
circumstances. 
      My thanks also to Ken O’Connor for the work he has 
done in bringing the club’s history up to date. His 
interviews with our life members are really quite 
extraordinary. These are now available on memory 
sticks for all to view. 

2021 Annual Meeting Minutes 

Annual Reports 
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      I extend my thanks to all members of the club who 
have come forward with support and suggestions. It has 
been an absolute pleasure to work alongside such 
talented and experienced members. To the executive 
committee, the various sub-committees, club officers, 
and the club delegates, thank you for the work and effort 
you have put into the club over the past twelve months. 
My thanks also to those of you who have just done your 
own thing in helping the club. 
      It is good to see the club starting to get up and 
function again after three years of frustration with 
Covid. I feel that it will be some time before we are back 
to where we were before the pandemic.  
      Unfortunately we lost several club members and 
associates during the year. On behalf of the club, I 
extend our sincere condolences and thoughts to their 
families who will still be coming to terms with their loss. 
      To the incoming executive committee and the 
relative sub-committees, I extend my best wishes for a 
very successful coming year. The club is in very good 
hands. 
      Regards,  

David Grant 
President 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
      After living with two years of Covid and the 
cancelling of our major source of income, our annual 
Swap, for those two years, we watched as our bank 
balance reduced to a precarious state. It was only after 
partially drawing on our term deposit that we were able 
to manage the costs of getting the swap organised. 
Fortunately, the weather was kind, the people came, 
they looked, they purchased and they enjoyed our 
catering. This made for a great return to profitability. 
With the added contribution from our subscriptions we 
are again in a strong position and can return the funds 
taken from our term deposit.  
      Costings of Rallies and Club events have all been 
well budgeted to show neutral effect on our finances. 
      Our accounts for the year have been submitted to our 
accountants for their perusal and report. 
They advise as follows :  
“In our opinion the financial statements of the Goulburn 
Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Incorporated 
present fairly the financial position at 30th September 
2022 and the results of its operations for the year then 
ended, in accordance with the accrual basis of 
accounting”. 
      Copies of the full report are available from me on 
request. 
      Thank you. 

Peter Vibert  
Club Treasurer 

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME REPORT 
      Despite the suspension of Club Meetings, and 
subsequent subdued attendance at meetings, all Red 
Plate holders have managed to have their renewal 
documents approved in a timely manner. We have even 
managed to add several new vehicles to our register.  
While electronic payment is now available direct to 
VicRoads, the process is proving a little difficult to 
manage and members are continuing to use traditional 
methods of payment. If you wish to try electronic 
payment, give me a call and I will explain the way it 
works. 
      This scheme allows us the privilege and pleasure of 
using our special vehicles for a limited number of days 
each year at greatly reduced cost. Our Club is entrusted 
to manage the scheme in the interest of our members, 
but only as long as we observe the guidelines. 
       Thank you. 

Peter Vibert 
Club Permit Officer 

SWAP MEET PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
      It is with great pleasure that I report on the 2021-
2022 year. It was fantastic to be able to conduct another 
successful swap this year after a two-year lay-off due to 
Covid. 
      How lucky were we with the weather being overcast 
and showers on Saturday, but Sunday being clear but 
cold. Nobody was camplaining about the cold, just 
pleased to be able to be back at a swap meet, the first for 
three years for a lot of people. It was unfortunate that we 
had areas of the grounds that were too wet to be used, 
but due to the good work of the Swap Committee, we 
were able to move most sites to somewhere dry. The 
most disappointing part of the day was the number of 
empty sites in prime areas that were empty for various 
reasons unknown to us. On the plus side, they had been 
paid for. Overall the site holders and the general public 
were very happy (and at the end of the day, that’s what 
it is all about) and it was financially successful for the 
club, keeping our treasurer Peter happy. 
      A big thank-you to all members that helped out over 
the weekend – without your help the swap could not 
succeed. 
      I cannot thank my committee enough for all the hard 
work. They are a fantastic group of people who are just 
so good to work with, and are all willing to come back 
on next year. How lucky am I, and the club. 
      Thanks must go to our sponsors for their support. All 
but one stuck with us throughout the pandemic, which 
is great.so remember to support them if you can. 
      We have about 400 sites already sold for 2023. 
Hopefully we will be back, bigger and better. But with 
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insurance becoming harder, our future is unknown. We 
can only live in hope. 
      Thanks to everyone again, have a great Christmas 
and a happy new year. 
      Cheers. 

Lloyd Healey 
Swap Meet Committee President 

CATERING COMMITTEE REPORT 
      We were able to put our ‘catering hats’ back on this 
year and our planning started early on, so that we were 
well prepared for the many important functions we had 
coming up. (Unfortunately, the first function, a visit 
from the Swan Hill Car Club, was cancelled due to 
Covid fears at the time.) 
      In August, we provided a light luncheon for about 
80 people who attended the Federation Meeting at the 
Congupna Hall. This was followed in early September 
by our first Swap Meet since 2019. Much hard work 
went into making this a success and the catering 
committee thanks all those who so willingly and capably 
gave of their time to help prepare, cook and serve the 
food. Many members even gained their food handling 
certificates to help us meet council requirements. It was 
wonderful to see everyone working so well together for 
the good of the club.  
      In late September, we provided a boxed lunch for the 
National Chrysler Club visit to M.O.V.E. and in doing 
so, received many compliments for our efforts. 
      November sees the culmination of our planning for 
the 50th Anniversary Celebrations, which begin with 
our Dinner at The Woolshed on Friday the 25th. We will 
enjoy a 3-course meal and be entertained by the melodic 
tones of the Splinters Band. It’s to be noted that 
proceeds from the band and the raffle will be donated to 
G.V. Hospice. A car run will take place on Saturday 26th. 
We will travel via Rushworth to Colbinabbin, hopefully 
have a photo taken in front of the silos and visit the 
Shiraz Republic Winery on the way home. On Sunday 
27th, a BBQ will be provided free of charge for those 
attending the Christmas Party and Concours.  
      We hope everyone enjoys celebrating the special 
occasion of our 50th with our long weekend of activities. 
We’d like to think there will be something for everyone, 
so they can feel part of the festivities. 
      Thank you to those club members who have 
supported the catering committee’s efforts this year, 
including those of you who have come up to say hi or 
help out in the kitchen at club meetings. Your friendly 
faces are always welcome. 
       Have a wonderful festive season, 

Julie Mahoney 
Catering Sub Committee Chairperson. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR’S REPORT 
      Following two years of Covid, this year has been 
much more normal, with lots of rally reports filling each 
issue of the Journal. 
      The big surprise for this year was the $13,339 
invoice for copying in July (our monthly cost is usually 
less than $350). This figure included an extra cost for 
A3 colour copies, backdated to when we bought the 
copier in June 2019, as we had not been paying this extra 
charge. The backdated charges were waived after 
ViaTek agreed that we had never been advised of this 
charge. I will arrange the pages to minimise the number 
of colour copies that are required in future issues – 
hopefully that won’t impact the Journal very much. 
      Thankyou to everyone who contributed to the 
Journal this year. The more variety in content we have, 
the more interesting the Journal will be. 
      If there is anything you think can be changed to 
improve the Journal, please contact me – I’m always 
open to suggestions. 
      Cheers  

Brendan Walsh 
Newsletter Editor 

      It is important that your club has some direction. 
We need member’s thoughts to shape the future. 
       There are no prizes for answering every question. 
But it is important we know about those you 
responded to. 
            Last day for submission : Nov.10 at AGM

Don’t forget that your $70 annual subs are 
due at or before the 10th November AGM.   

Treasurer Peter advises that the easiest way to 
pay them is by bank transfer into the Club’s bank 
account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank.  

BSB  633 000   Acct No  1366 25076. 
Include your name and membership number 

as details. 
The December Drivers Journal is the last one 

covered by your 2022 subs. 

Annual Subscriptions 

Club Survey 
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Notes on nomination process 

1. All positions are declared vacant at the November 10 2022 Annual General Meeting.

2. Office-bearer positions are listed on pp 25/26 of the club’s constitution and by-laws adopted in  
May 2022. 

3. The number in brackets after a position indicates the number of vacancies.

4. As of November 1, there is a deficiency of nominations for the following positions; 
Property Officer,  
Events s/c ordinary members four of (5),  
Facilities s/c ordinary member one of (5). 

5. As of November 1, there is an excess of nominations for the following positions suggesting a need for 
elections (Rule 50 & 51).   
SWAP s/c;  nine nominations for 5 ordinary members. 

6. Under Rules 39 and 40 of the constitution the Committee can determine and vary the Subcommittees 
that undertake defined responsibilities.  The Committee either acting by its own determination, or after 
considering a recommendation of an elected Office Bearer, may agree to the appointment of an 
authorized member to assist with some specific club function(s). 

Nominations 

Old Advertisement 

From Modern Motor, April 1960 
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        This wooden sign was recently found in a scout hall. It is as wide as a car and may have been fitted to a 
roof rack. Service vehicle? Customer courtesy vehicle? For a street parade? 
       The bracket is real timber, not chipboard and is painted sign writing, double sided, so must be reasonably 
old. Does anyone know the history of this sign as I would love to know something 
about it.  
Contact Bill King  0427-116 602 

For MORRIS Major  - Four wheels.    Contact Jeff  0419-135909

For 1917 SAXON

Bonnet catches  - as per photo or similar                          
  approx. 95-100mm high.   Four needed. 

Luggage compartment locks                
  Similar to Ford T type 
  Two needed. 
  Contact Mick Newham 
 0400-119 814 
a_newham@bigpond.com

For 1938 DeSOTO - Internal door handle springs.         
  Either original or reproduction. 
  Any help appreciated. 
  Contact Peter  0428-207 203

For NISSAN Navara - Key pad outer shell to suit           
  2010 Navara D22 4x4 diesel 
  Contact Rob Morcom   0428-252 838 

For 1956 FORD F100  - bench seat.      Contact Greg  0411-614 224. 

For Valiant 265 Hemi  - Valve rockers and studs.     Contact Ted  0408-522 548. 

For VOLKSWAGEN Beetle  - Rear venetian blind for 1969 up large window model. Col  0438-952 421 

VOLKSWAGEN Beetle  - In need of restoration, but must be complete.    Contact Ron  0408-786 535

Information Wanted

Wanted
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1946 JAGUAR - Mk IV 1.5-litre sedan. Recently fully restored. Contact Bruce for details. 

1922 OVERLAND - disassembled but close to complete. 
  Has two engines and gear boxes. 

$5000 ono.     Contact Bruce Spencer  0407-326 191 

1957-58 VAUXHALL - E Model. Complete, straight body panels, no rust. Original condition. 
  Running gear works well. Unregistered.    $1000 neg. 
  Contact George Coad  0488-583 161. 

For 1927 RUGBY  - Engine.    Contact Colin  0488-006 556.

FORD Zephyr Mk I sedan - Project. Complete but disassembled and currently mounted in rotisserie. 
  No rust.  Comes with a load of parts including three motors, three  
  gearboxes, body panels, etc.  Interior has been done.  $7,000.   
  Project is in Violet Town.   
  Reason for selling: “I don’t think I will live long enough to complete it!” 
  For further information, ring Geoff  0429-137 099.   

Wheels from unknown vehicle               
Two of, size 205/65R15 94H 
Call Steve  0438-216 857 for details. 

 1951 MORRIS Minor MM two-door
     Side-valve model.  
     Original condition. 
     On Club plates  CH 4450 
     $POA    

Contact Jock 03-5866 2223 

Unknown parts 
- Acquired with Honda parts but not Honda.           
  Maybe English?   Contact Ian  0448-440 108 

Tyres - Ten  650x19         Six  700x18       Universal brand. 
  Never used, have been stored inside.      $110 each. 
  Some tubes and rim-liners available too. 
  Contact Taffy  0417-554 803 

1999 YAMAHA motorcycle  - R6 model.    $6000. 
  Contact Don Brisbane  0409-947 473

For Sale

Advertisements open to members and friends at no cost. Ads in for two months, unless sold earlier. Don't forget rego no and price.
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2022
NOV 10             ** Club Annual General Meeting and monthly meeting 8:00pm 

NOV 10 - 13  “FIAT 123” Fiat Club rally – Bendigo 
Information from fiatcentral.victoria@gmail.com

NOV 12 - 13  Bendigo Swap Meet – Showgrounds      ***cancelled***
Details at www.bendigoswap.com.au

nov 13 - 20  9th National R&S Valiant Reunion – Wodonga to Warragul 
Details at Shannons website under car clubs 

nov 19 ** Saturday Social Day – Clubrooms    
Details on p.6. 

nov 20  Wangaratta Swap Meet – Showgrounds  
Sites $420, entry $5 from 6am. Contact Frank 0469-824 169. 

nov 23          ** Coffee run to Euroa and Longwood East      ***new date***
Details on p.6. 

nov 25 - 27 ** GVMVDC 50th Anniversary Celebration – Kialla 

See details on p.7. 

nov 25 - 27  Geelong Revival and Speed Trials 
Details on p.6 and at https://geelongrevival.com.au

nov 25 - 27  Shepparton Spring Nats 
Details at https://autofest.com.au/event/springnats/

DEC 9 ** Ladies’ Lunch – Goulburn Valley Hotel    
Details on p.8. 

2023
JAN 29  RACV / AOMC Festival of Motoring – Cruden Farm, Langwarrin 

Details at https://robroyhillclimb.com.au/

MAR 18 - 19  Rob Roy Revival – Smith’s Gully  
Details at www.aomc.asn.au or 0473-832 277 

APR 17 – 28   ** Mid-Murray Meander Rally 
See details on p.9.

SEP 10 ** Shepparton Swap Meet – Showgrounds  
Details at www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html

2024
APR 24 - 29 Morris Registers 24th National Rally – Shepparton 

See details at www.moreg.org.au
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.

 Engine reconditioning 
 Heavy duty machining 
 Cylinder block machining 
 Crankshaft / camshaft grinding 

16 CAMPBELL ST., SHEPPARTON 
Ph: (03) 5821 9016  or  (0488) 928 265 
Email:  shepparton@hmgem.com.au 

Web:     www.hmgem.com.au  
(formerly Delta Automotive) 

     BRAYBONS 
  AUTOMOTIVE 
      REPAIRS 

QUALIFIED “A” GRADE MECHANICS 

SERVICE AND REPAIRS 
TO ALL MAKES AND MODELS OF CARS 

TRUCKS AND TRACTORS 

38 NELSON ST 
NUMURKAH VIC. 3636. 

Lindsay 0477-087 997 
Glenn     0477-081 996

drives for 
industry 
pty. ltd. 

44 OLD DOOKIE RD, SHEPPARTON  VIC  3630

           PHONE: (03) 5822 2988
           FAX:                   (03) 5821 7139 
           EMAIL:            sales@dfi.com.au 
Specialising in . . . 
 INDUSTRIAL DRIVE DESIGNS & COMPONENT SUPPLY 

For After Hours Service Phone . . . 
Glen Wilson – 0408 802 638     Mick Dunne – 0409 956 434 

 “        “WE SERVICE YOUR INDUSTRY”          ”

This space is available. 

Preference given to Club members 
and car-related businesses. 

Please contact the Editor for details. 

• Pneumatics • Plastics • Conveyors • Belting 

• Bearings • Pulleys • Mech. Seals • Sprockets -

• Seals • Belts • Speed 
Reducers • Chains 


